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  The Vine 
St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

NOVEMBER 2023 
“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

 Thankful Praying 
 

We often think of prayers of thanksgiving having to do 

with giving thanks for prayers answered.  But in 

Philippians 4:6, Paul encourages praying with 

thanksgiving as we present our requests to the Lord.  

“Do not be anxious about anything, but in every 

situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, 

present your requests to God.”   

 

What he is calling for is praying with thanksgiving before the prayer is answered.  Our 

confidence in our Lord is such that we can give thanks before the prayer is answered.  We can do 

this because, in Christ, we can have such confidence in the Lord’s love.  As Paul says in Romans 

8:32, “He who did not spare his own Son, but gave him up for us all—how will he not also, along 

with him, graciously give us all things?”  Thanks be to God who gives us so much cause to be 

thankful! 

 

Join us for a special service of Thanksgiving on Wednesday, November 22, at 7:00 PM.  We also 

ask that you bring an offering of a non-perishable food item for the Napa Food Bank. 

__________________________________________________________ 
 

Advent Midweek Services 
During the season of Advent, we will also offer worship services on Wednesday evenings at 7:00 

PM.  Each of the services are unique with a different focus and style.  Each service will also be 

preceded by a soup supper in the Parish Hall starting at 6:00 PM.  

 December 6   - The ABCs of Christmas:  We go through the alphabet looking at 

features of the story of the first Christmas. 

 December 13 - Lessons and Carols: Led by the Sanctuary Choir.  A service of Word 

and Song, tracing the prophecies of the Messiah through the announcement of His birth. 

 December 20 – The Hymns of Christmas – The service will consist largely of singing 

favorite Christmas hymns, along with a brief devotion on each one about the hymn’s 

background and message.   
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St. John’s Lutheran Endowment Fund 
 This past month we were blessed to hear from a representative of Linc Bay Area 

(https://linc.org/bayarea/. St. John’s supports the ministry of Linc Bay area through a 

disbursement from our endowment fund.   We will be highlighting a ministry or cause 

supported by our endowment fund each month. 

 The purpose of St. John’s Endowment Fund is to receive, manage, and distribute funds 

to support and implement the mission and vision of St. John’s Lutheran Church and 

School. Key areas receiving financial support include Worship & Spiritual Growth, 

Scholarships, Mission Outreach, Capital Improvements, and Future Ministries. 

 The Fund is overseen by a committee comprised of the Lead Pastor, Business 

Administrator, Treasurer, and appointed congregational members. The role of the 

committee is to accept, review, and recommend requests for disbursement. The 

committee is also responsible to promote the Endowment Fund by educating the 

congregation about the Fund, planned giving opportunities, and areas of charitable 

giving. 

 To make an offering to the Endowment Fund online, simply designate it through the 

online form.  For offering by check, please use a special envelope, or mark your check. 

 

 

Sunday Bible Class  

      A Blessing for our Nation 
 

How does Scripture help us navigate the complex social 

issues facing the United States? In this class, we will 

explore what the Bible says about some of the topics that 

dominate conversations in our culture: basic human 

rights, religious freedom, caring for creation, justice in 

issues of race and poverty, and prioritizing life and 

family.  We’ll be making use of Right Now Media, as well as other resources, in 

exploring how we can live out biblical values in tangible, practical ways that honor God 

and show love to our neighbors. 

 

Pastor Mike is leading this class in Room 10 after worship, 11:00 AM, on Sundays. All 

are welcome! 
 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

https://linc.org/bayarea/
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VETERANS DAY CHAPEL 
 

The public is invited to attend Chapel on Wednesday, November 8, at 8:40 AM, as St. John’s 

Lutheran School honors and recognizes all veterans.  Please share this information with anyone 

who may be interested in attending.  
  

For children who attend St. John’s Lutheran and have family members who are veterans, we ask 

that you invite them to our Chapel Service! 
 

If you are a veteran, we would be honored to have you attend this very special Chapel Service.  If 

you know a veteran, please pass along this invitation.  
 

 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

SO, WHAT’S NEW AT THE FARM? 
    Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 

 

Young Eion and his dad joined us at the Mission Farm 
this past Saturday, and together they harvested several 
hundred pounds of jalapenos to be sent to the CANV 
Food Bank. From his face, you can tell that Eion was 
justifiably proud of his work and had fun doing it. As of 
the time this article was being composed (Oct 22nd) 

nearly 17,000 lbs. have been harvested and sent in. 
 
The harvesting of the summer crops is nearly at an 
end. But there are still many fall squashes to be 
harvested. Cool weather crops like broccoli, 
cabbages, radishes, and cauliflower have been 
planted. The other fields will be sown with cover crop 
to add nutrients to the soil for spring planting. So the 
work continues, interspersed with rain days when the 
volunteers will rest their bodies and seek their 
nourishment. You are welcome to join us any 
Monday, Wednesday, and Saturday morning (when 

it's not raining), 9 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 

                                   

 



4 

 

 

 
 
 

Field Trips have begun at St. John’s Lutheran school for the 2023-2024 school year and what a blessing 
they have been.  Kindergarten, first and second grade have all visited the pumpkin patch, fourth grade 
took a hike at Bouverie Preserve, and seventh and eighth grade visited the Aquarium by the Bay. 
 
October ended with a successful Kindergarten Information Night on Wednesday, October 25.  It is 
always a pleasure to be able to share the St. John’s community with others.  If you are interested, or 
know of someone who has a child of school age for 2024-2025, please contact Kristin Goller at 
kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 
 
A huge thank you to Kevin Mathison and all of the volunteers who helped put on the “Trunk or 
Treat”.  A wonderful, and sugar filled, evening was had by all! 
 
November will be a busy month for St. John’s Lutheran School! 
 
We will be finishing the first trimester on Thursday, November 9. Parent Teacher Conferences will 
follow on Thursday, November 16 and Friday November 17. What a blessing that our parents and 
teachers will be able to meet and to share the academic, spiritual, social, and emotional growth of 
each child! There will be no school on these days. 
 
We invite you and your family to attend the school musical, “Anastasia”,  Wednesday, November 15- 
Sunday, November 19. Under the direction of Sarah Kramer, Angela D’Angelo, and Cindy Powers, over 
70 St. John’s Lutheran School students are busy learning lines, songs, and choreography.  This will be 
an amazing performance.  We hope to see you there! 
 
Blessings, 
Dr. Christy Wood, Principal   

 
_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

We invite you so see our amazing SJLS actors perform in our 18
th
 

annual musical production, Anastasia!  The show is based on the 1997 

animated film and the 2017 Broadway show. 
 

November 15-18 @ 7pm 

November 19 @ 2pm 
 

For tickets, go to https://bit.ly/SJLSAnastasia  
 

Questions?  Email TheatreBoxOffice@stjohnsnapa.org  
 

Thank you for supporting our talented students! 

 

 
 

mailto:kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org
https://bit.ly/SJLSAnastasia
mailto:TheatreBoxOffice@stjohnsnapa.org
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Enrollment Applications Accepted  

Beginning October 2, 2023 at 8:00am  

for the 2024-2025 School Year 
 

Beginning Monday, October 2, applications will be accepted in the school office                                         

for Preschool through 8th Grade. 

 

Download an enrollment application today at www.stjohnsnapa.org, visit the school office or 

contact Kristin Goller, Admissions Counselor, at 707-226-7970, Ext. 125; 

kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

Many classes fill quickly, so we encourage people to take advantage of this opportunity.   

Please share this information with anyone who may be interested in St. John’s Lutheran School. 

 

Please note, re-enrollment for current St. John’s families begins in February 2024. 

St. John’s Lutheran School. 

 

Please note, re-enrollment for current St. John’s families begins in February 2024. 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Zoom Bible Study 
We have started a Zoom-based Bible Study, meeting on Monday 
evenings at 8:30 PM.  Why the late start?  This Zoom Bible study has 
been designed with parents of young children in mind.  No need to 
leave the house.  No need for childcare.  This month, we’ll be 
completing our first study, “Talking With Your Kids about Jesus.”  To 
learn more about this, please contact Pastor Mike. 

________________________________________________________________________ 
Men, join us every Saturday morning for fellowship at 7:30 AM 

and Bible Study at 8:00 - 9:00 AM  

 

Call Ron Johnson       

for information.   

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

The Give+ Mobile App from VANCO shut down 1 Oct 21 and is longer be 

available for download as a mobile app.  The new app is called VANCO 

Mobile.  Giving through Vanco Mobile is easy!  Just download the new app 
and create a new user profile in VANCO Mobile. 

 

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Sep:   $46,015. 

Total Offerings for FY23/24 (as of 30 Sep 23):  $169,224 which is 3.12% or $5,124 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses are in line with our budget and we paid all bills received.  *The budget 

amount shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

Meditation: 

“For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways 

and My thoughts than your thoughts.” (Isaiah 55:9)(ESV) 

 

God’s Faithfulness 
 

 Throughout the Genesis account of the life of Joseph, one sentence keeps 

recurring: “The Lord was with Joseph.”  Joseph enjoyed many times of success and 

happiness and endured years of being forgotten and unjustly punished.  In all these 

circumstances, God was with him, and Joseph knew it. 

 

 $110,000

 $120,000

 $130,000

 $140,000

 $150,000

 $160,000

 $170,000

 $180,000

 $164,100  
 $169,224  

OFFERINGS YTD THROUGH SEP 

OFFERING INCOME FY23/24 

FY23/24 Budget Based on 
10-Yr Average Giving 

FY23/24 Actual 
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 Another Biblical character whose life consisted of ups and downs was David.  

One moment his brothers are making fun of him and the next he’s their hero and 

everyone else’s as he slays the giant Goliath.  One minute he’s King Saul’s favorite 

servant and the next he’s being hunted down by the same man.  Like Joseph, David knew 

God was with him.  In his psalms, David pours out his heart to God.  He holds nothing 

back as he tells God he is set upon on all sides by his enemies and feels deserted by God, 

but he always ends on a note of faith, thanking God for His presence and His eventual 

deliverance. 

 

 God is faithful, even when we are not.  His ways are so far above ours that we 

cannot comprehend them.  We cannot imagine what He has in store for us, but we can be 

sure it is all for our good (Genesis 50:20). 

 

Discussion Thoughts: 
1.  Have you ever been unjustly accused as both of these heroes of faith were?  How?  

Did you give thanks for your ordeal? 

2.  Have you had opportunity to be a “Jonathan” to someone else enduring difficult 

times?  (See 1 Samuel 20.) 

3.  Read 1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 and act on it. 

 

Prayer:  O faithful God, You are the same yesterday, today, and tomorrow.  You are ever 

faithful.  There is nothing in all of creation that can separate me from Your love in Christ 

Jesus.  Help me to give You thanks in all circumstances and to remain faithful to You.  

Use me to encourage others to give thanks and to remain faithful as well.  Through Christ 

I pray.  Amen.     

 
Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, 

Stewardship Advisors, Inc. 

 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. 

Grand Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 

 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard 

Version®), copyright © 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by 

permission.  All rights reserved. 

 

Scripture quotations marked (ISV) are from The Holy Bible: International Standard Version. Release 2.0, 

Build 2015.02.09. Copyright © 1995-2014 by ISV Foundation. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED 

INTERNATIONALLY. Used by permission of Davidson Press, LLC. 
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog 

Ministry Update 

To God be the Glory! 
    

I’m THANKful for so many opportunities  

to share God’s love with our community! 
 

Ministry Highlights… 

 Our St. John’s School held the annual “Get On Track” jog-a-thon to raise money for charitable 

organizations!  The kids ran hard and did a great job!  I got to go around the track with them. 

   I’m thankful to the 5
th

 grade class for raising money for the Comfort Dog Ministry!  They’re 

pawsome! 

 I was invited to Camille Creek’s Fall Family Night.  I saw all my friends and their families, and 

lots of cool organizations supporting those families. 

 I got to do a Zoom visit with the students at Christ the Cornerstone Academy in San Diego!  

They are learning about the LCC K-9 Comfort Dog Ministry, so all my California Comfort Dog 

buddies (Reuben, Micah, Rahab, & Genesis), as well as Comfort Dog Joanna from Nebraska, 

joined their chapel service.  Isn’t technology cool? 

 Oktoberfest at St. John’s was really fun!  There was great music, some of my friends were 

dressed in neat costumes, and the food smelled amazing! (I wasn’t allowed to taste any of it, 

though…)  I can’t wait until next year! 

 I love my regular visits to Vintage, Alta Heights, and Silverado schools, Juvenile Hall, and I got 

to attend two chapel services at St. John’s this month!   

 I was able to help another victim testify in court.  Victims are so brave to speak up about how 

other people have hurt them.  I really admire them! 

 I was invited to visit with the wonderful people at Napa Emergency Women’s Services (NEWS). 

I love to give hugs and snuggles to help brighten their day. 

 I visited with the heroes at CAL FIRE Up Valley.  They have really difficult jobs, and we’re so 

blessed that they sacrifice so much to help us and keep us safe! 

 One of my handlers took me to a Celebration of Life service for one of her friends that is now 

in Heaven.  Her friends and family miss her, but we were reminded of the good news that 

they’ll be reunited with her in Paradise one day, thanks to Jesus dying on the cross for our 

sins.  Thank you, Jesus! 

 I love seeing my friends at Piner’s, the Inn on Villa Lane, and Collabria/Community Health 

Napa Valley!  They are so kind, and they have great smiles.    I love to brighten their day! 

 I continue to enjoy my visits to see our local heroes at the CA Veteran’s Home in Yountville, 

my friends at counseling sessions, and everyone who says hi to me after church on Sundays! 
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Thanks for your support and prayers!   Please check out Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, and our 
website for all the latest news.      napavalleycomfortdogs.org 

                              

Aaron Comfort Dog    

 

 

 

Did you know my birthday is coming up?  On December 5
th

, I’m going to be 10 years old!  

We’re going to have a big celebration after church on December 10
th

, and you’re all invited! 

 

Some of you have been asking what our plans are for getting another Comfort Dog at St. 

John’s to help me share Jesus’ love with our community.  (My friend, Gomer, was going to 

team up with me, but it turns out that God had a different plan for her, and now she’s a 

really happy pet, and I’m happy for her!)  We get so many requests to visit with people, so I 

definitely need some help from a partner, but first, we need more people to join our 

Comfort Dog Team as Handlers and Ministry Partners.  We pray our C.D. Ministry can 

continue after I retire, but that’s up to you – my friends of St. John’s.  Everyone at SJ is a 

part of our Comfort Dog Team, but please prayerfully consider becoming a Handler or 

Ministry Partner.  You can ask my Top Dogs, Christy & Tim Kramer, or any of my current 

Handlers or Ministry Partners, more about what we do.  Please also pray for God to show us 

His will for our C.D. Ministry.  Thanks, my friends!   

 

  

 
 

Chapel Service at Christ 

the Cornerstone 

Academy, San Diego 

 
 

SJLS “Get On Track” 

  
 

SJL Oktoberfest 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Excited to go to work! 

 
SJLS Get On Track 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
SJLS Get On Track 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Kaiser Visits 
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There is no Prayer and Praise in 

November. 

Our next service will be Dec. 17th @ 5:00 PM 

in the Sanctuary  

 

Prayer and praise is an informal worship opportunity including a time for 

reflection, music, and fellowship.  We will see you there! 

 
 DISABILITY MINISTRY  

  

Members of the Special Needs Bible Class were very excited to be 

included in the program for the Oktoberfest held at St. John’s on 

October 14, 2023.  They love to sing and sign their songs of praise 

to God during their Bible class gatherings on the 2
nd

, 4
th
, and 5

th
 

Sundays of each month.  The Oktoberfest gave them the wonderful opportunity to be able to 

share their faith and love for the Lord with members of the congregation. They were encouraged 

by the people at the event joyfully singing along with them! The Oktoberfest planners had applied 

for and had received from Thrivent a service event grant supporting St. John’s Disability Ministry 

work.  

 

The newly formed Disability Ministry Task Force was recently informed of an opportunity to be 

involved with a ministry in the larger Napa community.  For many decades, there has been a 

Christian fellowship organization supporting adults with intellectual and developmental 

disabilities.  They meet each month on the 4
th
 Monday evening to share a dinner, their friendship, 

some songs, and a time of spiritual devotion and prayer.  Our St. John’s task force members and 

some friends provided the dinner, and led the singing and devotion for their gathering on October 

23 at Napa Foursquare Church, the current host congregation for the group.  What a joyful and 

inspiring fellowship group!  The ministry is officially known as:  Developmentally Disabled 

Christian Ministry or DDCM.   The ministry is administered by a board of four officers and a 

couple of committee members.   The average attendance at the fellowship gatherings is between 

30-40 people.  St. John’s Task Force will continue to be supportive of this Christian disability 

ministry program. 

 

Contact Elaine Zimmerman zimelaine@comcast.net or 707-225-4291 for further information 

about the Disability Ministry Task Force.  Please share your thoughts, needs, and ideas relating to 

how we can improve our welcome and inclusion of people with disabilities and their families in 

the worship life and fellowship at St. John’s Lutheran Church.       
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:zimelaine@comcast.net


11 

 

 

Wow! Where is the time going? The year is breezing right on by! 

October was an awesome month that included our Confirmation Retreat 

& Trunk or Treat. The Confirmation retreat was a total blast!  Seeing 

the kids build relationships with one another while away at camp, as 

well as leading them closer to Jesus, is a truly special experience. Please 

continue to pray for each one of our Confirmation students as the year 

progresses that we can continue to build stronger relationships with one another. We know that Jesus called 

us to community and that the people in our lives are so vital to us growing deeper with Christ. 
 

November isn't a super busy month around here, but there is one date to mark on your calendar. Calling all 

High Schoolers! We are having a Friendsgiving on Tuesday, November 14
th

, at 7pm! Join us for 

fellowship and hopefully some great food!  

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

St. John’s Facebook Group 
 

Are you on Facebook?  Have you joined the St. John’s Facebook Family Group?  Please click here to join 

and participate in Facebook Live events, discussion and more. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsfamilynapa 
 

Why join our Facebook Group?  We are planning live devotional events, prayer times, as well as other 

interactive events.  Our group is a great place to encourage one another and walk together as a family of 

God.  In this time when gathering in person is so difficult, this is an option to fellowship together. 
 

Also, if you have something you'd like to see us talk about or promote on social media, please use the same 

contact info. 

 
  

 

_________________________________________________ 

DATE               COUPLE                 YEARS    

 

                                                                                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

1 Mike & Judy Biggs 37 

5 David & Jill Reimler 22 

6 Andrew & Jennifer Schluter 13 

9 Kennith & Linda Reed 49 

9 James & Nancy Henry 65 

10 Brad & Anna Seiter 39 

18 William & Colette Hjerpe 34 

18 Cal  & Pam Watkins 44 

23 Thomas & Tracy Cushing 23 

30 Steven & Judith Rock 49 

30 Thomas & Kristi Carey 27 

30 Paul & Vicky Bartelt 32 

 

  @sjlcnapa     @sjlcnapa     @stjohnsnapa 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjohnsfamilynapa
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Stephen Ministers: Compassionate, Full of Faith,  

Skilled and Trustworthy 
 

Be kind and compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, 

just as in Christ God forgave you.  Ephesians 4:32 
 

The word compassionate means “to suffer along with another person.”  Compassionate 
Stephen Ministers are willing and able to share their care receivers’ feelings, and journey with 
them through their crisis.  They are often “wounded healers” who have experienced loss or 
pain in life. They care deeply and personally about their care receivers.  They want to bring 
Christ’s love and care so their care receivers can experience hope and healing. 
 
Stephen Ministers are full of faith as they believe in Jesus and minister in His name.  They 
trust God to provide the courage and love they need to care for their care receivers.  Stephen 
Ministry is one way they express their faith in, and love for, Jesus.  They pray for their care 
receivers.  They believe that God can and will bring healing and wholeness, and they trust 
the Holy Spirit to actively draw the care receiver to Christ. 
 
Stephen Ministers are skilled as they study and learn about feelings and challenges people 
are likely to experience when going through a crisis or difficult time.  They know how to use 
essential caregiving skills such as listening, understanding and dealing with feelings, 
beginning and ending care relationships, maintaining boundaries, and helping their care 
receivers find more appropriate care when necessary.  Stephen Ministers are aware that 
sometimes they must refer their care receiver to professional caregivers, such as pastors, 
counselors, or mental health professionals, to meet the care receiver’s need.  
 
Stephen Ministers are trustworthy and reliable caregivers.  They know the importance of 
their promises to their care receivers, and they fulfill those promises.  They care for their 
care receives for as long as support is needed.  Even in challenging moments, they remain 
committed to their care receivers and the caring relationship.  Stephen Ministers maintain 
confidentiality; they don’t tell others what goes on in their caring relationships, and in 
supervision meetings they are careful to avoid identifying their care receiver. 
 
St. John’s is blessed to have 7 compassionate, full of faith, skilled, and trustworthy 
Stephen Ministers who are available to care for those in need. If you, or someone you know, 
could benefit from talking with a Stephen Minister, contact Penni Cremen 707-483-9321 or 
Pastor Mike at the church office 707-255-0119.       
                       

      Copyright © 2020 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 
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Daily Bible Readings for November 

 
Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 119:121-128 Ezekiel 37:1-38:6 1 Peter 5 

2 Psalm 119:129-136 Ezekiel 38:7-39:13 2 Peter 1:1-11 

3 Psalm 119:137-144 Ezekiel 39:14-40:16 2 Peter 1:12-21 

4 Psalm 119:145-152 Ezekiel 40:17-49 2 Peter 2:1-10 
5 Psalm 43 Micah 3:5-12 1 Thessalonians 2:9-13, Matthew 23:1-12 
6 Psalm 119:153-160 Ezekiel 41:1-42:9 2 Peter 2:11-22 
7 Psalm 119:161-168 Ezekiel 42:10-43:21 2 Peter 3:1-13 

8 Psalm 119:169-176 Ezekiel 43:22-44:27 2 Peter 3:14-1 John 1:4 

9 Psalm 120 Ezekiel 44:28-45:25 1 John 1:5-2:11 

10 Psalm 121 Ezekiel 46:1-47:12 1 John 2:12-17 
11 Psalm 122 Ezekiel 47:13-48:22 1 John 2:18-29 
12 Psalm 70 Amos 5:18-24 1 Thessalonians 4:13-18, Matthew 25:1-13 

13 Psalm 123 Ezekiel 48:23-Daniel 1:21 1 John 3:1-10 
14 Psalm 124 Daniel 2:1-33 1 John 3:11-24 
15 Psalm 125 Daniel 2:34-3:18 1 John 4:1-16a 
16 Psalm 126 Daniel 3:19-4:18 1 John 4:16b-5:5 

17 Psalm 127 Daniel 4:19-5:16 1 John 5:6-21 
18 Psalm 128 Daniel 5:17-6:18 2 John 
19 Psalm 90:1-8,(9-11),12 Zephaniah 1:7, 12-18 1 Thessalonians 5:1-11; Matthew 25:14-30 

20 Psalm 129 Daniel 6:19-7:22 3 John 
21 Psalm 130 Daniel 7:23-8:27 Jude 1:1-10 
22 Psalm 131 Daniel 9:1-10:7 Jude 1:11-25 
23 Psalm 132 Daniel 10:8-11:19 Revelation 1:1-8 
24 Psalm 133 Daniel 11:20-12:7 Revelation 1:9-20 

25 Psalm 134 Daniel 12:8-Hosea 2:15 Revelation 2:1-11 

26 Psalm 95:1-7a Ezekiel 34:11-16,20-24 Ephesians 1:15-23; Matthew 25:31-46 
27 Psalm 135:1-12 Hosea 2:16-4:19 Revelation 2:12-23 
28 Psalm 135:13-21 Hosea 5, 6, 7 Revelation 2:24-3:6 

29 Psalm 136 Hosea 8, 9 Revelation 3:7-18 

30 Psalm 137 Hosea 10, 11, 12 Revelation 3:19-4:8 
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NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS  
1 Theresa Schoenfeld 

2 Wanda Miller 

3 Kyle McAhren, David Hudgins 

4 Gerald Schneider, Leonard Lamb, Whitney Powers 

5 Bruce Mooers, John Tortolani, Cameron Vaziri 

7 Karen Zachry, Marie Skillings 

9 
Dustin Jones, Brooks Albrecht, Katie Zachry, Christi Jeffery, 
Bodhi Knutson 

10 Richard Dalen 

11 Alexander Sneed, Rhys Irwin  

13 Lauren Huss, Thomas Zimmermann 

14 Bailey Wilson, Kristi Clark 

15 Nicholas Manning, Ed Kaufmann, Hunter Bledsoe 

17 Clay Thompson, Betty Rawlins 

18 Zachary Diviak, Edel Van Houten, Florencia Palmaz 

19 Michele Arnold, Renee Lloyd 

20 John Tortolani, Marilyn Lemin, Patte Quinn 

21 Melanie Dal Cielo, Kelsey Uffmann 

22 Jaicee Vecera 

23 Michael Newton, David Franklin, Timothy Bouchet, Stella Squibb 

24 Anna Seiter, Wyatt Irwin, Chelsey Squibb 

25 Sarah Knutson 

26 Carolyn Hintze, Amelia Wedding 

27 Autumn Zimmerman 

28 Mark Morgenlaender 

29 James Regan, Carri Mello 

30 Mike Biggs, Erin Nicholson, Benjamin Franklin 
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“Thank you so much for the LBW Large Print Bible, I have barely put it down to eat or 

sleep. I missed reading my Bible for years, this is like an early Christmas to me!!!”     - 

Brendle, USA               

“It gives me much pleasure to write to you at this moment. Since we started receiving 

your English, Large Print Bibles, a lot of handicapped and blind are now understanding 

the need to serve God. The word of God really touched their hearts and lives are 

changing for the better. Also, a lot of our communities are benefiting from your and our 

programs. People over here appreciated your efforts and are saying a big thank to you. 

We hoped you would continue supporting us with your books in order to reach the other 

communities. Send our greetings to all your Lutheran Braille Workers throughout USA 

who made their efforts in supporting us with their books. I sign off here and wishing you 

all the best.”    - Matthew K.      

“Do you know what you gave me when I was able to read the Bible for the first time in 

two years? You gave me hope again. Thank you!” - Robert B., Spring, TX 

These are just a sample of the appreciation letters LBW receives from all over the 
world.  Your prayerful support is helping thousands of people know the hope found in 
Jesus every month!  You are sharing the Gospel to people who are otherwise forgotten.   

 
If you would like to learn more about donating to LBW, or you or someone you 

know, would like to order a Bible set, you can find information on their website:  
www.LBWloveworks.org     

 
If someone you know would like a single Bible book at a time or you would like to 

join us as we print, bind and mail Bibles, you can contact, Rebecca Lowe-Vitkus at 
havegoalstomeet@gmail.com  
  
This month we’ll be meeting on Mondays, November 13 & 27; Tuesdays, November 14 & 
28 and Fridays, November 3 & 10 from 9:00-11:00. 
 
As always, thank you for your interest and supporting LBW 
Your sister in Christ, Rebecca 
 

http://www.lbwloveworks.org/
mailto:havegoalstomeet@gmail.com
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3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on the St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www.stjohnsnapa.org  

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   

@sjlcnapa      @sjlcnapa   @stjohnsnapa 

 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/248942728988437/st-johns-lutheran-

church/ 

 
 

 

 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121) 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnsnapa.org  Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager (ext. 120) 

  Mr. Kevin Mathison, Dir. of Youth Ministry (ext. 106) or 255-7451  

   

 

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970 Dr. Christy Wood, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  kbroyles@stjohnsnapa.org Mrs. Kristal Broyles, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Joy Dahl, Director of Preschool (ext. 107) 
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